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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

GOVERNING BOARD
OPEN MEETING MINUTES

JULY 2010
1. ROLL CALL - The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on Thursday, July 22, 2010, at 10:20 a.m. at the Napa PD.  Board members present included; Chairman Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Sheriff Doug Koford, District Attorney Gary Lieberstein, Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP, Chief Monty Castillo of the St. Helena PD, Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  Board members absent included; Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department.  Also present at the meeting was Shirin Vakharia with the Napa County Health and Human Services Department.
2. PUBLIC COMMENT -  FORMDROPDOWN 
 members of the public attended this meeting.

3. MINUTES – Captain Rasmussen moved that the minutes of the May Governing Board Meeting be approved as written.  Chief Castillo seconded the motion, which was then approved unanimously.

2010 DEA DCESP LOA
Commander Pitkin presented the 2010 DEA DCESP Letter of Agreement (LOA) to the Board authorizing the use of the DEA funds to reimburse local law enforcement for overtime related to marijuana eradication in accordance with DEA’s requirements.  Mr. Lieberstein made a motion to approve and Captain Rasmussen seconded.  The LOA was approved and signed by the Board with the exception of Chief Butler who Commander Pitkin will submit the LOA to at a later date.
ARRA/ADA STIMULUS FUND GRANT MODIFICATION

Commander Pitkin made a request to the DA’s office to modify the ARRA/ADA Stimulus Fund Grant.  In order to fill a position recently vacated due to staffing, NSIB requires additional funding to bridge the gap for approximately five months until the next Cal-MMET grant is awarded.  If approved, the modification to the grant in the amount of $60,000 would cover salary and overtime for one task force agent through Fiscal Year 2010/2011.  Members of the ADA Steering Committee in attendance approved of the request and signed the proposal as discussed.  Chief Mills advised he is interested in assigning one of his Calistoga Police Officers to NSIB if the grant monies are made available.
DISBURSEMENT OF ASSET FORFEITURE FUNDS
Commander Pitkin asked for a motion to disburse $100,000 from the Asset Forfeiture fund leaving a balance of $18,522.71.  Sheriff Koford made a motion and Captain Rasmussen seconded the motion which was unanimously approved by the Board.  The request will go to the Board of Supervisors.
4. OPEN DISCUSSION – None
5. ADJOURNMENT – To continue with Closed Session – Case Review/Planning (Government Code §54957.8)







_____________________________








Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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